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The Geauga County Automatic Data Processing Board met on Thursday, April 11, 2024, at 2:00 

pm at 231 Main Street in the Auditor's office via Microsoft Teams for a Special meeting. 

Members present: Chuck Walder, County Auditor; Scott Hildenbrand, County Sheriff; Katie 

Taylor, representing Joe Cattell, County Engineer; Sheila Bevington, County Clerk of Courts; 

Nora McGinnis, Board of Elections Deputy Director; Mike Risko, representing Celesta Mullins, 

County Recorder; Jim Dvorak, County Commissioner and Jim Flaiz, County Prosecutor. Also 

present Pam McMahan, Deputy Auditor; Ron Leyde, Chief Deputy Auditor; Frank Antenucci, 

Chief Deputy Administrator; Allen Keener, Chief Technology Officer; Carol Benton, League of 

Woman Voters of Geauga; Kate Jacob, Auditor's Chief Compliance Officer; Josh Widdifield, 

ADP; Corey Thompson, ADP; Adrian Gorton, BOCC Budget & Finance Manager; Velta 

Moisio, Courts IT Director; Tracy Rahimi, ADP; Joe Birli, ADP; Tom Huff, Court IT; Sarah 

Perry, GIS; Lou Marion, GIS; Linda Burhenne, Asst. County Administrator; Nick Gorris, Water 

Resources; Rocco Alberino, ADP; and Anastasia Nicolas, CVT. 

Absent: C. P. Hitchcock, County Treasurer; Michelle Lane, Board of Elections Director; John 

Ubancic MD, County Coroner and Common Pleas Judge 

Approval of ADP Meeting minutes from 3/12/2024 

Motion: by Jim Flaiz, seconded by Sheila Bevington to approve the ADP meeting minutes 

from 3/12/2024 

Voice votes: 8 ayes, 4 absent, 0 abstain. Motion carried. 

Approval of Auditor Accellis Technology Group 

Motion: by Chuck Walder, seconded by Jim Dvorak to approve the Auditor Accellis 

Technology Group 

Frank discussed that they approved the Accellis infrastructure about a year and a half ago. 

Since they initiated Accellis, GIS added two new staff members, Jordan, and Sarah, who are also 

using this software program. 

Voice votes: 8 ayes, 4 absent, 0 abstain. Motion carried. 

Approval of Water Resources Mettler-Toledo LLC 

Motion: by Sheriff Hildenbrand, seconded by Jim Flaiz to approve the Water Resources 

Mettler-Toledo LLC 

Nick explained that Mettler-Toledo will be replacing an existing scale that is down at the 

McFarland water treatment plant. Mettler-Toledo found that the load cells under the deck had 

failed. This is a complete replacement that will replace the load cells, and the kiosk that the 

trucks drive on, and will eliminate the wireless bridge that runs into the existing septic, and it 

will remote straight into the operation center. This will not be on the network system; it will be 

standalone so it will be air gapped. It does have data bridge software that runs the scale which 

will be a complete replacement to the current system that is outdated and can no longer be 

maintained. 

Chuck questioned Nick that in September of last year, he came to the ADP Board regarding the 

Mission system and the ADP Board agreed to approve the system pending that Water Resources 

met the requirements of MF A by the end of the year and that they submit their password and 














